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Universal Periodical Review of the Republic of Slovenia

4 November 2014

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the high level delegation of the Republic of Slovenia headed by (………………………….) to the UPR’s 20th session. We thank Slovenia for their work in preparing the report presented earlier and also for the additional information given in the opening speech. We are glad to note that as a result of the extensive dialogue with representatives of civil society and various other stakeholders, Slovenia’s authorities have prepared a detailed national report, which objectively reflects the human rights situation in the country.
Estonia notes with appreciation that Slovenia has become a party to nearly all the main international human rights instruments and is fully cooperating with the special procedures of the Human Rights Council, as well as with treaty bodies.

Slovenia has made progress in almost all human rights areas and implemented most of the recommendations. 
We would particularly commend Slovenia for the legislative and policy measures taken in preventing and combating trafficking in human beings,  including the appointment of a National Coordinator.  
We acknowledge Slovenia’s continued endeavours to promote gender equality and stop discrimination against women. We encourage Slovenia to continue its good work, especially in the field of violence against women and domestic violence. We consider the two-year nation-wide awareness raising campaign "VESNA – to live a life free of violence" a good initiative. We further recognize Slovenia’s efforts in improving housing capacities for women victims of violence; in particular the establishment of the safe houses adapted for the disabled women and another one for the older people. 
Estonia notes with appreciation that despite adopting austerity measures for budget consolidation, Slovenia is committed  to safeguarding the rights and status of the most vulnerable population groups. We welcome the National Programme of Measures for Roma People (2010-2015) and hope for the continuation of the programme.
Finally, as a keen defender of freedom of expression online/offline, including media freedom, we echo the need to protect journalists and media workers from criminal liability everywhere in the world. 
Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Slovenia:
· to bring its national legislation fully in line with international standards on freedom of expression by decriminalizing defamation in domestic law. 
We would like to wish the delegation of Slovenia a successful review meeting. 
Thank you!
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